Wednesday: Committee meetings
I became aware of a personal snafu to start the day. Turns out, I wasn’t registered. I’d read the proposed motions, to give my opinion to Intergroup about which proposed bylaw and business proposals should be considered by the conference, and I’d received email about the Twelve Step Within committee, on which I served last year and thought I was serving on again this year. These things “affirmed” my thought that I was signed up. But no. Fortunately — since I was already in Albuquerque! — I was allowed to register, even though the WSO website said registration had ended March 17. Oops.

The main intent of the day was for committees to meet and set their agendas for the year. You may not know, but agreeing to be a delegate includes the a commitment to do service on one of seven committees throughout the year. Last year, I served on a subcommittee of the TSW committee, and found it rewarding. We created a unit for the document library on what to say to people still in the rooms but struggling, and took up the work of the previous year’s committee on the document “For the Still Struggling Member.” Both are now in OA’s document library.

This year, I agreed to be the delegate co-chair of the committee. During our work, we established three subcommittees, focused on:
· Translation of documents into languages other than English.
· Raising awareness within the fellowship of all the resources available in the document library, and 
· Recovery assistance.
Subcommittees will meet virtually throughout the year on their projects.

